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International Association for Human Caring
Annual Business Meeting Minutes
Date/Time: 06/13/20  10:00am-11:30 am EST
Place: Zoom Meeting
Present: See attached registration of attendees
PAR Rep: Peter Metzger
	Agenda Topic
	Discussion
	Decision and Responsible Party for Follow-up
	Date Due

	Welcome (Shirley Gordon)

	
	June 2019 minutes approved with no revisions (unanimously).
	NA

	Introduction of Officers, Directors, Committee Chairs and IJHC Journal Editor
	Officers

Directors

Committee Chairs

IJHC Editor

Kathy Sitzman, President Elect Rebecca Turpin, Secretary Colleen Maykut, Treasurer

Patrick Dean, Past President

Jan Anderson Charlotte Barry Charlotte Delmar Dawn Hawthorne Beth Olafson Tara Nichols

Mary Ellen Wright

John Nelson, Communication Lynne Wagner, History & Archives Beth King, Scholarships and Awards Kathy Sitzman, Leadership & Succession

Mary Ellen Wright, Bylaws Marlienne Goldin, Membership Shirley Gordon, Education Committee

Zane Wolf International Journal for Human Caring (IJHC)



	3.  Consent Agenda Reports
	Membership – Marlienne Goldin Scholarships and Awards – Beth King Bylaws – Mary Ellen Wright Communication – John Nelson

2019 Annual Meeting Minutes

Leadership Succession – Kathy Sitzman History and Archives – Lynne Wagner International Journal for Human Caring – Zane Wolf



	Finance Report – Colleen Maykut, Treasurer


	Colleen explained the layout of the report.  Revenues are generally from conference fees and membership.  Expenses are primarily PAR expenses, and conference fees.  With the cancellation of conference for 2020 and the 2021 conference being virtual, we have worked on journal club, and CE offerings.  We are looking at financial projections with the advent of no conferences, however, she is confident with Peter’s non-profit leadership, we will be able to handle the changes related to pandemic.  Are there any questions?

	
	

	Member Questions/ Comments/Clarifications


	What is the fee for the management company?  $22,000.  

Any other questions?

Shirley Gordon discussed how we are in a really good financial situation at this point to weather this storm.  The Planning Committee has been working on many initiatives to help us with the financial situation and for bolstering membership.
	
	

	Introduction of New Officers/Directors
	Kathy Sitzman President – Introduced by Shirley Gordon

Shirley discussed how Kathy is well known through her work with Watson Caring Institute and her MOOC where she has developed a 

John Nelson, President-Elect – Introduced by Kathy Sitzman (Chair Succession Leadership Committee)

Directors – Introduced by Kathy Sitzman

Chantal Cara 

Gayle Casterline

Mark Beck 
	NA

	NA

	Service Recognition (Kathy Sitzman)

	Outgoing Officers and Directors:
Shirley Gordon, President 
She has used her vast knowledge to guide the organization, she has done some important restructuring to improve the organization.  She initiated PAR evaluations to ensure quality.  Other improvements have included close review of operations, improved use of technological features/software to enhance organizational operation.  She has maintained a focus on financial health of the organization and strengthened the administration process.  Shirley has facilitated a partnership between Allen Press and Springer.  Moving this over was a very complicated task.  Shirley really initiated this and worked closely with Zane Wolf to make this happen. They are doing a great job to improve the journal and its reach.  There has been improved communication for members and board using communications, forum pages, board member materials page.

Shirley conceived of the Journal Club and is working on getting CEUs for our Bergen conference presentations as well as for the 2021 digital conference.

She strengthened committee chair description of responsibilities.

Thanks, so much Shirley.

Jan Anderson, Director

Shirley indicated that she and Jan had worked very closely on conferences.  Jan also worked to develop a peer review process.  She has also worked to develop our CE process.  She has been very supportive.

Charlotte Barry, Director 

She has been a long-time supporter since the 1990’s.  She has served in several capacities.  She has been a leader in languaging so that documents, have been representative for caring language.

Charlene Delmar, Director

She has been very active in our Board forum and provided great insight and ideas.
Special Recognition:  Peter Metzger

Shirley and Kathy wanted to recognize Peter this year for the herculean job he has done related to conference cancellation to a wide variety of interactive membership activities for journal club and offering continuing education unit offerings and virtual conference which will discuss more in detail.  Kathy also discussed how Peter has been instrumental in sharing new ideas.  He is strong in contract negotiation.  She has learned a lot from him and he has been a great sounding board.  Kathy expressed gratitude for his guidance as he has been amazing.  He is also not afraid to tell us if we are moving in the wrong direction.
2020 Conference Planning Committee Members:  Shirley recognized the work of the IAHC Conference Committee and the Local Planning Committee from Norway.  So much work was done, and although it was cancelled, they were recognized and listed below.
IAHC Conference Committee

Local Planning Committee: Norway

Shirley Gordon, Chair

Jan Anderson, Chair Peer Review Kathy Sitzman, President Elect Beth Olafson, Board Member Mary Ellen Wright, Board Member

Colleen Maykut, Treasurer

Arne Wilhelm Rehnsfeldt Chair Shirley Gordon, IAHC President Kathy Sitzman, IAHC President-Elect

Hilde Elin Haaland-Kramer, Local Community Member

Alice Kvale, Local Community Member


	NA
	NA

	Honoring 2020 Peer Reviewed Presentations Plan – Shirley Gordon 
	We have been working and our skill set in using electronic means with Zoom to network with members.

We have reached out to our podium presenters to see if they would be interested in having their presentations being done using electronic/virtual means.

Tremendous response.  We have worked on infrastructure.

The price structure is to have a fee structure (10 for members/credit hour; 15 for non-members/credit hour; and 5 for low resource country attendees.

We are going to roll these out as virtual CE’s  They will be recorded.  We gave everyone a date of June 15 to respond.  We are hoping to gain some revenue but our usual revenue from conference is around 25,000.  While we won’t make that much back, it is hoped this will prepare us for 2021 virtual conference.
	
	

	2021 Virtual Conference – Kathy Sitzman
	We will select abstracts, verbal presentations, and poster presentations.  We are planning to do networking rounds synchronously and offer those at varying times
It will be a an on-demand CE sessions, poster presentations, and networking in a virtual forum.  Conference attendees will pay a conference access fee.
	
	

	2022 Live Conference in Los Angeles, CA – Kathy Sitzman
	Our 2021 conference which was scheduled has been moved to 2022.  We are working with Diane Breckenridge.  We are also going to augment that conference with some digital access as well.  We are trying to be sensitive to those who have travel concerns, pandemic concerns.  This is being done to exhibit caring and safety towards the membership but yet still move forward with plans with this site in the next year.
	
	

	Member Open Forum

Comments and Questions from IAHC Members
	Shirley asked whether any members would like to provide any suggestions:
Arne:  I think this is very brave to have this conference online in 2021.  The 2022 conference could be live streamed.  Kathy Sitzman stated that it will be dependent on their technology and we are hopeful we can do it.  Kathy stated she will work on it.

Shirley stated that we are getting better at the use of the technology, the registration process, the evaluation process, and the conference attendance certificate process.

Charlotte Barry:  We have to look at the scholarship structure based on virtual conference.  I mentioned in our last board meeting about increasing diversity in our membership by inviting a friend, sponsoring people.  Colleen discussed her concerns with tokenism and suggests that our structure, our languaging, our policies reflect clearly our values.  We need to challenge ourselves to learn how to ensure inclusivity.  
Kathy suggested that we consider our own ways of speaking and exploring how privilege within ourselves to understand our approach.  There are subtle forms of racism but we need to turn in and explore ourselves.

Dawn: we should respect Tara’s story.  We need to have a conversation with Peggy Chinn.  Kathy had a lengthy conference with Peggy Chinn and she is willing to do a Keynote for our 2021.

Charlotte Barry stated that the majority of scholarships come from out of the United States.  We do reach out to those students, however Dawn brought out that we may need to reach out to more students and potential members of color.  
Grissel Hernandez stated that when this organization was founded it was mostly scholars which may have been representative of scholars at that time.  She stated that as there are some diverse members now such as herself (Puerto Rican) and Dawn, there has been some systemic change but more is needed.  We probably need to go back and look at the beginnings of our group and now look at those who are in caring science.  How can we align ourselves with other associations that are more diverse such as STTI.

Shirley mentioned that the board has looked at a number of other associations to partner with that may help with awareness and another area for diversity is with other health professions for inclusion.

Lynne Wagner stated as a member from 1993 and as the historian, this is not a new conversation.  This is the best kept secret in nursing   The world does not know about us.  Some of our strategic planning should include invitation or marketing to reach out more broadly.  Once people know about us we will gain diversity. 
Part of being known is offering something and these Journal Clubs have been attended by diverse people from different countries.  

We need to work on a plan to welcome other disciplines.  Kathy reported that about 25% of the MOOC attendees are non-nursing.  If you make it welcoming and worthwhile, people will come.
	
	

	Passing the Torch – Shirley Gordon
	Shirley discussed her time as President and how with great confidence she was turning over this important function to Kathy Sitzman.  She enumerated how Kathy has been instrumental in many of the changes in the association during her term as President Elect.
	
	

	Meeting closed at 11:30am

	The next meeting will be held in June 2021.
	
	


Respectfully Submitted by Rebecca Turpin
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